
 
 

 

To: Kitchener Committee of Adjustment 

From: Farah Faroque, Intern 
Adjacent Developments GO Expansion - Third Party Projects Review 

  Metrolinx 
Date: November 28th, 2022  

Re: C 2022-002 & C 2022-003 - 138, 150-154 Victoria St S and 100 Park St S  

 
Metrolinx is in receipt of the applications for change of conditions of provisional consent for 138, 150-
154 Victoria St S and 100 Park St S to revise the wording in the conditions of approval of consent 
B2021-004 and B2021-005 to capture all properties under the ownership of Developments Kitchener 
Ltd. Metrolinx’s comments on the subject application are noted below: 
  

• The subject property is located within 300 meters of Metrolinx's Guelph Subdivision which 
carries Metrolinx's Kitchener GO Train service.  

  

• As the requested variance does not have implication on Metrolinx Property (i.e. Guelph 
Subdivision), Metrolinx has no objection should the committee grant approval.  

  

• Please note that Metrolinx is a stakeholder that has provided comments on the comprehensive 
applications.  

 
Should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Best regards,  
Farah Faroque  
Intern, Third Party Projects Review 
Metrolinx 
20 Bay Street Suite 600, Toronto  
 

 
 
 
 


